HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, June 13, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Vice-Chairman Smart called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 7:10 P.M.  Board members present:  M. Alm, P. Dukleth, A. Nelson, and M. Smart.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer; K. Kjersten, Council Member; and Jeanne Alm, resident.  Arriving at 7:20 PM was Beth Christianson-Melby, Hometown Aditude.  Absent:  J. Kolness; M. Person; and S. Tommerdahl.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA and APPROVE AGENDA:  M. Alm moved, seconded by P. Dukleth to approve the minutes from the May 9, 2011 meeting and approve the agenda with the following additions:  under New Business:  A. Inquiry on 338 Main Street West lot; and B. Reappoint Angie Nelson as a Board Member.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  A. Nelson reported that the Rec Club has decided not to go forward with the Community Calendars as the Rec Club had mailed out information to the community twice and the responses didn’t show enough interest.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  A. Nelson moved, seconded by M. Alm to approve the Financial Report and pay approved claims in the amount of $539.65.

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  No updates.

Fence Replacement:  Discussion took place on the possibility of the City and EDA working together to get the project done.

Grant:  A. Nelson reported that S. Tommerdahl has applied for a few different grants for the playground equipment, but has not heard anything back. 

Old Lots:  No Updates.

Vacant Downtown Lot: M. Smart reported than John Kolness and Donovan Kolness are working together for ideas for the Memorial/Heritage Park.  
NEW BUSINESS:  Inquiry on 338 Main Street West lot:  A resident has inquired about the cost and any other information the EDA can provide on the property.  Information will be researched and given to the interested resident.

Reappoint Angie Nelson as a Board Member:  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by M. Alm to reappoint Angie Nelson as a Board Member for a 4 year term.  Ayes:  M. Smart, M. Alm, and P. Dukleth.  

OTHER BUSINESS:  Hometown Aditude:  Beth Christianson-Melby presented the new Hendrum website that will soon be going live.  Beth also presented the brochures that will be printed to promote the City of Hendrum.  EDA Board Members were asked to make comments and give feedback.  Discussion took place about how great the brochure and new website looked. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
June 13, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

June 27, 2011 – Clerk’s Office Closed (Training in Fergus Falls)

July 4, 2011 – Independence Day (All City Departments Closed)

July 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

July 11, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

    §_Nicole Kjersten​__
  EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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